Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Wednesday, September 12, 2012, Open House: 5:00 p.m.; Presentation: 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: Wildwood Community Center, 6500 County Road 139, Wildwood, Florida 34785

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management Nos. 43018815201 & 43018715201.

Project Description: State Road (SR) 35 (US 301) at SR 44 and County Road 466 at SR 35 (US 301) Intersection Improvements.

The proposed improvements consist of widening the southbound lanes along US 301 at the SR 44 intersection to facilitate dual left turn lanes turning east onto SR 44 and widening westbound CR 466 at the US 301 intersection to facilitate dual left turn lanes turning south onto US 301. These improvements will also require relocation of existing drainage inlets, upgrading pedestrian features to comply with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), and construction of a raised traffic separator at the intersections. The project limits are from 225 feet south of the SR 44 intersection to 710 feet north of the intersection along US 301 and from 500 feet west of the US 301 intersection to 650 feet east of the US 301 intersection along County Road 466. The projects are funded for construction in fall of 2016 and fall of 2013 respectively.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Robert Neil, PE, SRD, Inc., (813)621-3250 or via e-mail: bneil@srdeng.com.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, disability or family status.

Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Robert Neil, PE at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Either Mr. Taleb Shams, PE, FDOT, Project Manager, (386)943-5231 or e-mail: Taleb.Shams@dot.myflorida.com AND/OR Mr. Robert Neil, PE, SRD, Inc., (813)621-3250, e-mail: bneil@srdeng.com.

Additional information on the project is also available at: www.cflroads.com.
